Dear Clara Barton Families,
As we close out the week, we are embarking on the last big change of the year.  Students that have an in-person position at CBE will be moving to a 4 day schedule from 9:20-2:35 for grades K-5 beginning Monday.  This is a big change that will require some patience and flexibility from students, parents and teachers as we navigate the last 8 weeks of school.  If your student will be attending in-person next week, please attend to the following updates:
 
DROP-OFF
Procedures will remain the same, however parents need to anticipate double the amount of car traffic daily. It is important that students are prepared to exit cars quickly with their materials and masks to keep traffic flowing smoothly.  Your assistance in this process is critical.  The drop off circle is available at the front of the school, however it is not supervised in the morning.
MORNING ATTESTATION
Students will now move through one attestation station at the gate for grades K, 1, 3, 4.  Students in Grade 2 & 5 will have a second station at their wing.  This will result in longer queue lines, but students will still line up in the same places they have been doing all Spring.
LUNCH
Students are required to eat lunch at a 6 foot distance, and that cannot be in the classroom.  Our current plan is for students to eat outside as they currently do during snack.  We have purchased seat cushions for them to use during lunch.  It is important that your child either accesses the school provided sack lunch or brings a lunch that is easy to eat from a lunchbox while seated.  Parents can order a free sack lunch on Skyward; you can find more information about lunch here https://www.lwsd.org/pathway-forward/grab-go-student-meals.  There will be no heating or assistance in preparing meals provided during the lunch break due to lack of staffing.  We do have an alternate plan for extreme weather, and are hoping that the students will benefit from additional fresh air and sunshine as we navigate the numerous logistical challenges that come from this extended day.  Please note that breakfast will no longer be provided at CBE and must be picked up via order at Redmond Middle School.
ASYNCHRONOUS LEARNING
Students are still expected to complete a full day of activities after in-person learning ends at home until 3:50, and on Wednesdays.  Many of our specialists and other content areas are delivered during those times.  Students are expected to follow the daily schedule set by the teachers as well as log in on Wednesdays to complete their assignments to be credited for attendance.
SPECIAL EDUCATION
The schedules for Resource Room support will need to be rebuilt given the new daily schedule.  Ms. Tynes and Mrs. Matteson will be working on that next week, and groups will resume on Thursday.  Please do not hesitate to reach out to your Case Manager if you have specific questions or concerns as they take on that task.
I realize that there are many changes in front of us, but we are doing everything we can to get our students back into school as safely and successfully as possible for the last two months of school.  Your support and partnership has meant the world to us.  I cannot imagine having to take on this challenge within a different school community; our parents have been incredible throughout this most challenging experience.  For that, I offer my greatest thanks.
Sincerely,
Karen Barker
Principal
Clara Barton Elementary
Together, We Rise.
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